

## **Board of Directors**

Mel Mitchell, President Paula Cracium, Vice President
Ali Dabirian, Secretary Christopher Cooper, Treasurer
Bright Aregs, Mandhata Chauhan, Irwin Cohen, Susan Hammarlund, Becky Leveque, Ron Nagai, Vas Singh

August 12, 2008

Police Chief William Bratton The Los Angeles Police Department 150 N. Los Angeles Street Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Police Chief William Bratton,

The Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council would like to recognize officers Moberg and Reinhart who have made a positive impact in the community of Porter Ranch. The officers have worked hard to greatly reduce the high level of late night activity in the parks in the Porter Ranch area. These parks are closed from sunset to sunrise. The late night activity includes drinking, drugs, vandalism, disturbances, narcotics, lewd conduct, curfew and parking violations. Officers Moberg and Reinhart in their combined efforts have made over two hundred arrests; many of these were gang members.

The officers' use of the Volunteer Surveillance Team demonstrates their creativity in applying the many tools available for stopping the groups from coming into the Porter Ranch community.

The Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council would like to commend these officers for their outstanding "above and beyond" effort in making Porter Ranch a safer place to live.

Very truly yours,

Mel Mitchell President

MelMitchell@prnc.org

Work Phone: 800-680-2986 Ext 100

CC: Devonshire Division Commanding Officer Captain Kane